
  
                                                                                  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Newsletter 
15th December 2023 

 
Head Teacher’s Awards 

Awarded 8th December 2023 
 

 

Reception: Sienna and Poppy for your brilliant writing when we wrote our letters to Santa.  
Oliver C for working hard in Maths and knowing your number bonds to 5!   

 
Year 1: Year 1 received a whole class award for great practising of the KS1 Christmas play!  Well done! 
 
Year 2: We gave 4 awards last week!  We gave an award each to Ella-Rose, Jake and Travis for making 

great improvements in their maths assessment scores!  Well done to you all! 
 We also gave an award to Millie for coping amazingly with the changes in routine she has faced 

and always walking into class with a huge smile on her face. 
 
Year 3: Last week's Headteacher awards went to Arwen and Marlena. Marlena worked really hard 

during Maths all week. We had some tests to do and Marlena tried really well in all of them and 
achieved some good results. Well done Marlena! Arwen also applied herself in what was a jam-
packed week! Arwen always follows all the school's rules for life and is fantastic role model for 
all the children in the class. She focussed well in the tests and received some great results. Well 
done Arwen, keep it up! 

 
Year 4: Archie P and Lola got the Headteacher's Awards this week.  They showed great teamwork in our 

Science Super Learning Day!  They had good knowledge and skills when we were learning about 
electricity.  I could see sharing, kindness and patience when working with their partners using 
the practical equipment too. 
 Well done to both of you. 

 
Year 5: Well done to Emmie this week for her outstanding art work – she has such a talent!  Another 

award went to Paige for her superb art work alongside the effort which had been put in.  Well 
done to you both. 

 
Year 6: Well done to Lanikai and Logan for being identified as excellent role models during the KS2 

rehearsal for their singing, reading and overall fantastic behaviour. 
 

  
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Attendance 
11th – 15th December 2023 

  

 

  

YEAR 5 
98.85% 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Christmas Week Round-Up 
 

On Tuesday and Wednesday morning, KS1 wowed us with their performances of “Baarmy Bethlehem”.  The children 
were amazing and performed their songs with total enthusiasm.  The staff and children had clearly worked really hard 
to put on such a brilliant performance. We are very proud of you KS1!  Thank you to parents/carers who provided 
costumes and props for the children. 
 
Wednesday was a super busy day which included the Santa Fun Run, Christmas jumpers, Christmas Dinner and the 
KS2 singalong at the Victory Hall! 
 
The Santa Fun Run took place in the dry weather (thankfully!)  The children looked absolutely amazing in their Santa 
outfits.  All the staff could see were red hats and a sea of smiles and laughter!  For this event, a total of £472 was raised 
for Cornwall Hospice Care which is incredible!   
There’s still time to donate if you can: https://www.justgiving.com/page/roche-school-1701338368971 
 
We all had a wonderful Christmas Dinner on Wednesday too!  Mrs Whitford, Ms Wilton and Mrs Turner had been 
super busy in the kitchen preparing food for over 200 people!  As is tradition, the children were served their lunch by 
the school staff.  The crackers were a hit, even though they contained some terrible jokes!  Thank you to the kitchen 
staff for their hard work once again. 
 
On Wednesday, everyone looked amazing with their Christmas jumpers and accessories!  We even had children in 
beautiful Christmas dresses.  We will forgive Mrs Gardner for her Grinch t-shirt because she did look fantastic! 
 
 
 

 
 

 

On Wednesday evening, over 300 of us (parents/carers/family/staff/children and 
a brass band) headed for the Victory Hall for our now annual Christmas Festive 
Singalong!  The children had learnt their words and had a wonderful time singing 
alongside the brass band.   
 
Thank you to everyone who helped with refreshments and ticket collections on the 
door and general help.  Thank you to parents and carers for coming and 
participating especially with the 12 Days of Christmas props!   
 
A huge thank you to the players of Roche Brass for their phenomenal playing and 
temporarily taking on a new player for “Little Drummer Boy”!  I wonder what sort 
of surprise we could conjure up for next year?   
 

We charge for tickets for the performances which helps raise funds for the school.   

This year we raised: 

KS1 Ticket Sales:  £516 

KS2 Ticket Sales:  £513 
KS2 Sponsorship:  £285 
KS2 Refreshment Donations: £86.40 
 
Whole school total: £1400.40 
 
 
 
We’d like to thank Roche Brass for coming to support our Singalong.  Roche Brass always offer their service for free 
for our event but we’d like to donate to them £250 to say thank you. 
 
Look out on the newsletter and local press for when Roche Brass will be having an open day for families to come 
and have a go at playing an instrument.  Players will also be coming into school in the new year. 

Year 6 were asked to write letters for Mrs Batten to send to local 
businesses to ask for sponsorship of the KS2 singalong. 
 

Well done to Louisa whose letter was chosen to send out. 
 

With her persuasive writing, Louisa helped raise £285 for the school 
which is absolutely fantastic!  Well done Louisa and a big thank you 
from us all. 
 

Total money raised will pay for a whole year of house treats for the 
children at Roche CP School! 

https://www.justgiving.com/page/roche-school-1701338368971


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Christmas post box has now returned home! 

Thank you to our Year 6 Christmas Elves who sorted the 

cards into class piles and delivered them around the school – 

you did it superbly well! 

 

 

 



 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Wellbeing 
 

We wish you all a very merry Christmas break. Here are some indoor activities for inspiration (if you 
need it!) 
https://www.twinkl.co.uk/resource/100-fun-indoor-activity-ideas-t-tp-2549426  
 
 

 

 

These leisure time activity ideas for children include: 

 Having treasure hunts around the house 

 Creating stories 

 Making musical instruments, 

 Making a scrapbook of a favourite holiday 

 Having a fashion shoot 

 Learning and singing new songs 

 Research and make a family tree 

 Create your own board and card games 

 Playing charades 

 Make building bricks cities 

 Make your own doll's house 

 Setting up a photo booth for selfies 

 

New Menu Next Term 
 

Please find below the menu for Spring Term 2024.  This menu has been uploaded 
on Parent Pay and is available to order from now. 
 
As always, meals for the week should be ordered by the Sunday night for the week 
ahead.  Meals can be ordered weekly or for the whole term if you wish. 
 
If your child has an allergy and you are not sure which meals are suitable for your 
child, please email our chef, Mrs Whitford, who will advise you – 
lwhitford@roche.tpacademytrust.org 
 
 

https://www.twinkl.co.uk/resource/100-fun-indoor-activity-ideas-t-tp-2549426
https://www.twinkl.co.uk/resource/100-fun-indoor-activity-ideas-t-tp-2549426
mailto:lwhitford@roche.tpacademytrust.org


 

 



 


